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Agenda 
The 291h  Annual General Meeting. 

The 29th  Annual General Meeting of Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club will 
be held in the club house on Saturday, the 19th  of July 2008 commencing at S. 00 
Pm. 
Refreshments will be taken after the meeting. 

Agenda. 

1. Welcome to members and guests. 
2. Apologies. 
3. Confinnation of the minutes of the 28th  Annual General Meeting. 
4. Business arising from the minutes. 
5. Presentation of the president's annual report and balance sheet as per the 

Annual Report. 
6. Business arising. 
7. A brief overview of the ASRL 2009. 
8. Election of office bearers for the 2008 - 2009 season. 
9. Confirmation of auditors for the coming season. 
10. This meeting confirms that Broulee Surfers Surf L fe Saving Club be a 

member of Surf Life Saving New South Wales in accordance with the rules 
and regulations of Surf Life Saving Australia. That Broulee seek 
affiliation with the Far South Coast Branch of Surf Life Saving New South 
Wales and Surf Life Saving New South Wales and pay such fees as are 
required. 
Moved By Gordon Harris Seconded Michael Lambert. 

11 	General business for your which due notice been given. 

Nominations should be in the hands of the Secretary at least 1 hour before the 
start of the meeting. 

All members are encouraged to attend and participate. Think carefully as to 
how you can best serve the club and share the workload. 
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Office Bearers 
2007/2005 

Patrons 
Rod Shannahan 
Claudia Dixon 

President 
Mark McLeay 

Vice President 
Penny Smith 

Hon. Secretary 
Gordon Harris 

I3on Treasurer 
Robyn Halkett 

Club Captain 
Peter Haselden 

First Aid Officer 
Anne Williams 

Rouse Captain 
Ron Richards 

Chief Instructor 
Michael Lambert 

Public Officer 
John Edmunds 

Maintenance Officer 
Darren Phillips 

Branch Delegates 
Penny Smith, Gordon Harris and John Edmunds  

Radio Officer 
Tony Whelan 
Equipment 
Tony Whelan 
Junior Coordinator 
Darren Phillips 

Publicity Officer 
Geoff Wells / Andrew Edmunds 

Registrar 
Wendy Law 

IRB Captain 
Steve Ziegler / Phil Watson 

Boat Captain 
Gary Pettigrove 

Broulee Boutique 
Maude Feltham / Barbara Wells 

Veness Officer 
Peter Haselden 

Member Protection 
John Edmunds 

Child Protection 
John Edmunds 

Surf Sports Coordinator 
Tony Dale 
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Sponsors and Donors for 2007 — 2008  
Broulee SSLSC Thanks these sponsors and suggest that all 

members support our supporters. 

Catalina Country Club Batemans Bay 

Tom, al-,in Sports and Social Club 

Eurobodalla Shire Council 

Moruya Rotary Club 

Broulee Supermart 

Austbrokers Southern PTY LTD 

Adelaide Hotel 	 Canberra Tradies 

Don Szell 	 Smorgon ARC 

Dominique Cook 

Banksia Village Social Club 

Moruya Hi Fi & Electrical 

P & L Louttit Constructions 

Batemans Bay Windows 

Lake Sea Caravan Park 

Marie McNeil 

Annual Door Knock 

Race Day Collection 

Hotondo Homes 

Housing Finance Corporation 

Offshore Surf Shop 

Eurobodalla Coast Skips & Signwriting 

South Coast Termites 
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Awards gained during the season 

The club commends all members who gained awards in the 2007 
Season. 

IR-R Crewman's Certificate 
Luke Baranowski Philip Bonham Sandra Boneham 
Jeff Brewer Amanda Brian Dairen Browning 
Natalie Cahill Diego Carrasco Assish Chandra 
Andrew Edmunds John Edmunds Simon Fearn 
Melanie Fitzgerald Paul Gillan Anthony Griffith 
Lauren Halkett Robyn Halkett Peter Halpin 
Rhys Harris Peter Haselden Nathan Hazel 
Gordon Hughes John Ivanoff Christopher Jones 
Jeannette Jones Bernadine Lambert Michael Lambert 
James Langley David law Brooke Louttit 
Peter Louttit Kirsty Luff Malcolm McCallum 
Peter McKay Mark McLeay Mark Newcombe 
Anthony Nott Gary Pettigrove Gabriel Philips 
Katharine Prow Jeff Prow Jason Rantall 
Paul Read Gary Robbins Mick Spellacy 
Martin Staker Don Szell Veness 
Ray Vest Anthony Ward Catherine Waterhouse 
Phillip Watson Andrew Watt Adam Wells 
Geoff Wells Rebecca Wright Steven Zeigler 
Justin Zutt Narelle Pollock Deborah Enfield 
Robert Pollock Tony Dale 
Silver Medallion Drivers 
Darren Browning Simon Fearn Paul Gillan 
Anthony Griffith Robyn Halkett Gordon Hughes 
James Langley Mark Newcombe Geoff Wells 
Bronze Medallion/Cert H 
Daniel Allen Trygve Casben Timothy Cole 
Phil Cook Michaele D'Onofrio Jessica Dobson 
Jenny Feltham Emily Flowers Kaine Good 
Anthony Griffiths Charlie Marques Sam Sellick 
Ben Staker Jacob Spellacy Bede McNeil 
Nicole Wetham Jason Suman Perrie Irwin 
Advanced Resuscitation Certificate 

Kaitlin Newcombe Mark Newcombe Chris Nimmo 
Surf Rescue Certificate (CPR Endorsed) Michaela Bradley 
Joshua Carrasco Todd Dubois Daniel Hogg 
Pip Marques Paul May Maria Leong 
Thirty Year Long Service Award Gary Pettigrove 
25 Year Long Service Award 
Tony Dale Carried Pettigrove Darren Phillips 
20 Year long service awards Michael Spellacy 
15 Year long service awards Peter Halpin Anthony Nott 
Dons Szell Michael Lambert Andrew Watt 
Gary Robbins 
10 Year long service awards Kim Griffiths Mark McLeay 
Sharon McIntosh Peter McKay Alan Veness 
Steven Ziegler 
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Trainer IRB Peter Haselden 
Defibrillation Certificate 
Tony Dale Simon Fearm Robyn Halkett 
Chris Jones Bernadine Lambert Robert Pollock 
Penny Smith Martin Staker Geoff Wells 
Diego Carassco Darren Phillips 
Of surf safe one Adam May Alex Law 
Alice Jones Angus Armstrong Brodie Cockayne 
Ariel Walters Emma Harman Emma Grayson 
Grace Nimmo Jacob Carrasco Justin Louttit 
Madeline Grayson Mikayla Rankin Molly Coen 
Nicole Boneham Rhiannon Bruce 
Surf Safe Two Alyssa Cooke Annie Doughty 
Annie Phillips Benjamin Ferguson Cate Marques 
Eden Bradley Katie Staker Rachel Browning 
Robbie Hogg Shani Stebbings Stacey Mortell 
Surf Aware One Alana O'Fee Angus Jones 
Bailey Schwarz Ben Hingston Cammi Coen 
Deniz Ustundag Emarni Cooke Grace Preston 
Henry Bruce Kate Hogan Kirra Shilling 
Leo Bunn Marissa Barry Matthew Grayson 
Max Hadley Nicholas Hogg Thomas Remm 
William Bruce Nicholas Hogg 
Surf Aware Two Aaron Flood Abbey McDonald 
Amy Mortell Billie Miles Bradley Jones 
Brooke Browning Clare Langley Elizabeth Doughty 
Emma Floreani Ford Ferguson Harry Hadley 
Huon Smith Jennifer May Patrick Harris 
Sam Byrne Sam Young Scott Phillips 
Surf Smart One Keiran O'Fee Samuel Schwwrz 
Surf Official level One Richard Hogg 

Broulee Presidents report 07/08 
I'm proud to say the past season has been one of GROWTH and DEVELOPME,  NT for 
Broulee Surfers SLSC. 

o Growth in the involvement, dedication and education of our Youth 
o Growth in the dedication and education of our Active Lifesavers 
o Growth in our competitiveness and attendance in competitions 
o Growth in our Volunteer base 
o Growth in our social activities ( both planned and unplanned ) 
o Development of a Website for information 
o Development of the Newsletter for all members 
o Growth in our standing and the role that we play within the community 
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This growth has promoted Broulee Surfers SLSC as one of the leaders in Lifesaving 
Operations, not only within the FSC branch but in New South Wales. 

We are a community based organization and as such we need to open our doors to the 
community in which we live. This season we have had a very active social committee, which 
has organised several functions that involved not only our immediate members but also some 
of our past members and the general community. These functions not only provide fun and 
socialisation but also raise valuable revenue for the club. 

Our associate members are also a very important part of our club. There are several of our 
members who cannot be patrolling members for various reasons but who provide a valuable 
service in many different areas. And many who go above and beyond what is asked of them. 

For as long as I have been involved in BSSLSC, the platform on which we build has been 
our Youth and our Nippers. Broulee does this very well. Not only do they provide a base 
membership but also an incentive for us more senior members to be more actively involved. 
Please read our youth coordinator Darren Phillips' report for what has been happening this 
season (there have been heaps). 

To ensure that we provide up to date and best practise methods in our surf environment we 
rely heavily on education. We're very fortunate to have the number of trainers and assessors 
we do to ensure this can happen. For a rundown of what has been achieved this season please 
read Chief Instructor Mick Lambert's report. 

The culmination of Youth, Education, Socialization, Training, Sponsorship, and Dedication 
results in putting the right people on the beach at the right time. We are lifesavers and all 
facets of this club ensure that we do what we say we, do. Our Club Captain, Peter Haselden 
gives an overview in his report (including several outstanding statistics). 

I wrote earlier about growth and dedication. Due to this and hard work of our ASRL 
Committee we have won the right to host the ASRL Australian championships in February 
2009. This is a huge undertaking for the club and I ask all our members to offer their full 
assistance towards this 
We are a volunteer organisation and I would like to thank all our volunteers for the 
immeasurable time and dedication to ensure that we provide this vital service. You cannot 
count our time in dollar signs, but we need these dollars to be able to provide the service that 
we do. 
To this end I would like everybody to thank our sponsors for their contributions and to show 
your appreciation by supporting these sponsors wherever possible. 
A full List of Sponsors and major Donors is included at the front of this publication. 

None of this would have been possible if it wasn't for our founding members and the efforts 
of past members. I thank them for their dedication of foresight in ensuring that we make our 
beach as safe as possible for our patrons-the general public. 

As you can see there are numerous facets the make our club a whole. To ensure that this 
happens we are fortunate to have a very dedicated and proactive committee to ensure that we 
operate to the best of our ability I would like to thank the committee for their dedication this 
year. 
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We are one of the best trained and dedicated organisations in the world. I'm proud to be part 
of it and so should everybody involved. 

Thank you 

Mark McLeay 
President 
Broulee Surfers SLSC. 

Broulee Surf Boat Captain Annual Report 

The Broulee crews completed successfully in a range of events including the South Coast Boat 
Series, NSW Open Carnivals, Far South Coast Branch Carnivals, NSW States Titles and the George 
Bass Surf Boat Marathon during season 2007/08. This report highlights the successes, the rowers 
and thanks the support crews and sponsors. The newly formed Veterans crew had outstanding 
success all season and the under 19 and under 23 crews continued the successes that Broulee has 
been enjoying. The rowers would like to thank the club for its support for the crews and equipment for 
this season. 

The Crews and Successes 

Open Men's crew consisted of Rebecca Wright, Darren Phillips, Tom Hilyear,,Rhys Harris, Peter 
Halkett, Richard Hogg and Trygve Casben. They won the Branch Championships. The other Open 
rowers were Michael Johnston and John Ivanoff who rowed at the South Coast Boat Series. Michael's 
parents became ill and he went QLD to help them at Christmas time and the crew did not complete 
the series of events. 

Open Women's had two crews competing this season. 

The Broulee local Women's crews consisted of Rebecca Morris, Rebecca Wright, Kirsty Luff, Natalie 
Cahill, Nikki Kemp, Michelle Cottington, Michelle Zutt, Taryn Brauman, Mel Fitzgerald and Jacquie 
Wilson and Rob Pollock as sweep. 

The Broulee Canberra based Open women's crew consisted of Sonia Domitrak, Pip Butt, Kate 
Waterhouse, Bo Raphael, Emily Flowers, Amelia Lee, Tracey Vassallo and Gary Pettigrove as 
sweep, 
In the South Coast Boat Series they were given equal first in the final event at Warilla where solid 3 
metre waves made racing interesting. 

Reserve Men's crew consisted of Gary Pettigrove, Pat Salter, Russell Ott, Jeff Dunne, Jeff Brewer, 
Shane Belchambers, Phil Cook, Andrew Flemming and Toby George. The crew struggled to perform 
consistently at the carnivals but had some very competitive races. 

Under 23 male crew consisted of Rhys Harris, Nathan Hazel, Zac Ekin, and Tim Weyman who rowed 
in the George Bass Marathon and Tom Hilyear rowed sprints with them. 
In the South Coast Boat Series they came third overall. In the carnivals they came: 
First at Warilla, 
Fourth at Broulee, 
Third at Shellharbour, 
Second at Port Kembla, 
They also rowed in the NSW Open race at Manly and finalists fifth. 
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Under 19 male Crew was Mitch Connaughton, Jake Bowles, Tom Lollback, Tom Hilyear and Ryan 
Pollock who filled in at a few carnivals. Their results were excellent for this season, they came: 
First in the George Bass Marathon (175 km) junior division and broke four of existing leg records and 
set two new records. 
South Coast Boat Series carnivals 
First at Shellharbour 
Second at Mollymook 
Second at Broulee 
They were leading until the 3rd  round when they could no longer compete in 2008 as Mitch was army 
bound. 

Veteran's crew consisted of Richard Hogg, Darren Phillips, Trygve Casben, Peter Halkett and Jeff 
Dunne. 
At the South Coast Boat series they achieved great results: 
First at Broulee, 
First at Port Kembla, 
Fourth at Shellharbour, 
In the "Final" at Warilla they rolled the boat while leading and were disqualified. 
Overall they finished the South Coast Boat Series in second place 
The Vets also rowed at the Australian Surf Boat Rowers Championships at Stockton and finished third 
and at the NSW State Championships they just missed a medal finishing fourth. 

George Bass Surf Boat Marathon 

This year the Broulee Surfers SLSC had two crews in the 175km George Bass Marathon race. 
George Bass Males crew consisted of Rhys Harris, Nathan Hazel, Zac Ekin, Tim Weyman, Mitch 
Connaughton, Jake Bowles, Tom Lollback, Tom Hilyear swept by Rob Pollock and they formed the 
Broulee crew that came fifth in the Open division and won the junior division. 

The George Bass Female crew consisted of Rebecca Morris, Rebecca Wright, Kirsty Luff, Natalie 
Cahill, Narelle Pollock, Nikki Kemp, Michelle Cottington, Michelle Zutt, Taryn Brauman, Mel Fitzgerald 
& Jacquie Wilson sweep Justin Zutt. They came fifth overall rowed all of the 7 race legs. They were 
the first Eurobodalla Women's crew to do this as in the past the females only did 4 of the 7 legs. 

Thanks to the support crews for the George Bass Marathon. Without your efforts the rowers could not 
compete. The members who assisted were Richard Hogg, Darren Phillips, Peter Halkett, and Peter 
Haselden. In the support Boat were Rob Pollock-Ian Prentagaust Driver & Andy Finlay "U Wish" 

Sponsors 

The Boat rowers thanks the sponsors that enables the club to cover the cost of equipment and 
competing in these events for the club. 

Some Highlights 

The Far South Coast Carnival at Broulee saw large and clean 4 metre waves rolling into the beach. 
The Vets crew rowed in the Open final and finished second. In the final the largest set of the day 
rolled in and the Vets backed over each one. Some great photos were taken. The vets caught the 
next large wave safely back to the beach. 

The Local Open Women's crew competing at the Warrilla event and just missed being caught by a 
large wave as the large set rose behind them offering the local paper some fine photos to put on the 
front page of the Mercury newspaper. Judged the photo of the year. 

Looking Forward 
Next season the Australian Surf Boat Rowers League Open Championship is being held on Broulee 
Beach on 6 to 8 February 2009. The club is looking for support from all Broulee club members in 
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conducting the event and to assist in attracting sponsors to support the Broulee Surfers SLSC. Our 
aim is Gold Medals for our crews on our Beach. So Huey let the "waves roll always". 

Club Captain's Report.  
Another great season has ended on beautiful Broulee Beach. Our patrols have been enhanced with new 
equipment, including the rhino and patrol trailer. We have just purchased another IRB and a new motor. 
Next season and we will be updating our flags and signs. We will have a patrol information board showing tides, 
rips and other important information for Beacbgoers. Also next season we are hosting the Australian Surf 
Rowers League National Championships on the 6a`, 7th and 8 h  of February which will require a big effort by 
club members. But I am it will be most rewarding and lots of fun. Training for IRB drivers and crews to 
practice their skills will be held in the off season. New drivers are very welcome so stay tuned for more 
information. 
In passing I would like to thank all patrolling members and water safety people for a great effort and all other 
people who work behind the scenes, who go unnoticed but are really needed and appreciated. 
This season, most might not know but there were 24 rescues, 116 preventions, or three lost children (presume 
found!!) and 32 first aids. These statistics certainly bring home our major contribution to public safety. 
I am looking forward to seeing you on the beach next season. 
Cheers Peter Haselden 

Training Report. 
The 2007 / 2008 season again saw a number of our members gain a variety of awards. These included 
defibrillation, advanced resuscitation, bronze medallion (certificate II), IRB drivers, IRB crewman, ATV drivers 
induction and surf Rescue. 
The club is very fortunate to have a group of dedicated trainers and assessors. Thanks must go to Peter Halpin, 
Gary Pettigrove, and Gary Robbins, mark McLeay, Kathy Waterhouse, and Diego Carrasco for giving up their 
time during the season. 
Congratulations to Peter Haselden for gaining his trainer's certificate for the IRB drivers course. It is very 
pleasing to see mark McLeay and Kim Griffiths studying for their certificate IV. Well done to all these people 
Finally thanks to Gordon for his help in entering the data for the various courses. 
Michael Lambert Training Officer 

Nippers Report. 
It is with great pleasure that I present to you the 2008 annual report for our junior members. 
2008 has been an enjoyable and successful year for the nippers and junior members. 
It would of course not be possible without the tireless efforts of our newly formed junior sub-committee, age 
managers, and all the help we have had from our senior members and parents. The Sub-Committee has worked 
hard to make the season an enjoyable and educational experience for all. A big thank you to everyone that has 
helped. 
This year we have been able to introduce things like the nipper's booklet, newsletters, nipper's notice board, and 
regular training days. 
Sundays have been well attended and I am sure all would agree that the age managers have done a fantastic job 
in coming up with inventive and creative ways to educate our children, keeping the kids entertained and 
enthusiastic. 
One of the highlights of this season has been the introduction of the water safety uniforms and the co-ordination 
of the water safety by Gordon Hughes. We have been very fortunate to have someone with Gordon's expertise 
to help us in this area. Nothing can be more important than the safety of our kids and without Gordon and his 
band of merry helpers we would not have been able to run the nippers in the safe and organised format that you 
have witnessed this year. Well done and many thanks to Gordon and all who helped with water safety. 
This year saw the successful introduction of nippers training for those children that wanted to improve their surf 
sport skills. These sessions were well attended and a noticeable improvement was evident in all participants. 
An example of the kid's new found confidence was evident on one very miserable afternoon, the surf was an 
absolute mess and a good size, the southerly was howling in and it was pouring down. Much to the parents 
surprise we suited up and headed out into it, not one child complained and they all handled the very difficult 
conditions. These were conditions that most long term life savers would have found challenging. A great effort 
from all of our training team. 
On the competition front we have had great results locally and mixed results at our representative carnivals. We 
have had good attendance at all our local carnivals and continue to dominate. We again won the overall point 
score, and along the way recorded a lot of high placings. More important than the point score we have shown 
fantastic sportsmanship and a willingness to have a go. 
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A good example of having a go was the participation of the parents at the combined carnivals, well done to all 
the parents that led by example in particular, Shannon Dougherty, Darren Browning, Sandra Boneham, Wendy 
Law & Gabby Phillips; we look forward to seeing you at the state and Aussie carnivals next year. 
In the junior area it has been good to see Ben & Eva attending a few of the senior carnivals, where they always 
do well. It would be great to see them, and a few more of their friends getting involved at the representative 
carnivals. 
On the representative front we attended 2 carnivals, the Country Championships and the State Championships. 
Our Country team consisted of Emma & Jack Harman, Annie & Jack Phillips, Daniel, Robbie & Nicholas 
Hogg. Jacob, Ashley & Josh Carassco. Conditions at the championships were very difficult, with a large swell 
and strong rips, at one stage we were even moved to another location. The team performed well against the 
stronger country clubs and we were competitive in every event we participated in. We managed to secure a few 
medals, a fantastic achievement for a small club well done to Jack Harman 2'd  in the flags & 4th  in the sprint & 
Annie Phillips 1" in the Board 3'a  in the swim. 
A Highlight from this carnival for me was the kid's fantastic support of each other. No matter where they 
finished, or what happened they were always supportive and encouraging of each other, and the other 
competitors. THE TRUE SIGN OF REAL SPORTS PEOPLE. 
Other highlights were; Nicholas Hogg realising that he could get past people in the wade without.offending 
anyone. Robbie Hogg's great effort in his swim and board (see hard training, pays off Robbie). Jacob Carrasco's 
never say die attitude. (Even if he has been washed to the other end of the beach and is about to drown, he still 
wants to finish). Diego and I getting washed down the beach when doing water safety, and having to swim back 
to where we started. (I don't know how the kids do it).Sharing our tent with other competitors from the Far 
South Coast. 
After the Country Championships it was time to get ready for the State Championships. The Team consisted of 
Alex & Sam Law, Annie & Jack Phillips, Nicholas, Robbie & Daniel Hogg, Emma & Jack Harman, Billy 
Hughes-Tweedie and Pip Marques. 
This carnival is always very challenging for our kids as they are competing against all the larger clubs in the 
State. Clubs that live, and breathe, for first place. They train their kids up to 5 days a week. They select only the 
best from their clubs to compete & they have a lot of funds and support. 
Our team as always competed to the best of their ability and did us proud. They showed great dignity, in their 
races and got a good perspective on what they have to work on if they want to compete at the highest level, We 
had some outstanding results with; 
Pip Marques finishing 4th  in the final of the Surf Board Riding 
Annie Phillips did very well she was against 200 odd competitors in her board and swim events and finished 
with two seventh placings in the finals. 
Pip also represented our branch in the Junior Lifesaver of the Year Contest. Although Pip didn't win the event 
she was highly praised by the judges for her enthusiasm, commitment and knowledge of Surf Life Saving. Well 
done Pip. 
In closing I would like to again thank the sub-committee. It is only through people like yourselves that sporting 
organisations are able to exist and we are able to introduce our children to the joys of sports. Thank you. 
I hope you all stay safe and enjoy your activities over winter and we look forward to seeing your smiling faces 
next summer. 
Darren Phillips (Junior Coordinator) 

Secretary's Report 

I would like to thank all members of the committee for the fine conscientious work that they 
have completed during the season. The work that individuals do is often unnoticed, but 
should be truly appreciated by all who take advantage of our surf life saving assets and 
amenities. 

As our club continues to grow, the amount of paperwork for trainers, assessors, patrolling 
lifesavers and other members is increasing exponentially. The behind the scenes workers 
who ensure that the club is cleaned, maintained and make it possible for the Bar and Apparel 
to run at a profit should be applauded by all. 

.The drowning at north Broulee is tragic. However we probably do not advertise how many 
successful rescues and preventions performed by our members enough. Our emergency call 

Broulee Surfer's SLSC Annual Report Page: 11 	Planning for the 20o9 ASRL Carnival Broulee 



out Officer Gary Robbins was called out a number of times during the season. On one 
occasion with Steve Ziegler they successfully prevented a fishing boat with three people on 
board from being pounded ashore in the vicinity Bengello creek. People involved were most 
grateful and have made a donation to the club and Thank you cards to Steve and Gary. With 
the demise of the volunteer rescue association in Moruya these incidents may occur more 
often. Where are does our duty of care start and finish. 

All patrolling members should be aware that there is key to the gate at Shark Bay on the key 
ring for the quad bike to be used in emergencies. Besides the enormous support that we need 
for the ASRL carnival in February, those that wish to compete should endeavour to ensure 
that they have satisfied their patrolling requirements for competitors. Remember deficit hours 
for this season carry over to next season. 

A big thank you to all who have helped to make this last season's such an enormous success. 
This includes those who assisted with the bistro, the bar, barbecue, preparing and cleaning up 
beaches for carnivals, cleaning the clubhouse and supporting each other during this year. 

My apologies for the many names that I may have missed. I must Thank Vicki and Peter for 
the Bistro, Tony and Maude for an inexhaustible list of jobs that they do without coercion. 
We must Thank Laurie Whelan for making the Broulee Web Page happen and for keeping it 
up and running. A Big Thank you to Geoff Wells who keeps the Broulee news bulletin out 
there to keep you informed. 

There are other members who represented the club at carnivals etc and have and or are 
working on awards. Dave Law, Darren Phillips, Geoff Wells, Richard Hogg, Phil Watson, 
Rhys Harris. Kim Griffiths and Mark Mcleay are working on their Certificate IV at the 
moment. Don't forget all Patrol leaders need to update to a beach management award which 
has the senior first aid as a prerequisite. Check your winter training calendar. An RSA 
Course is being held here on the 3rd  of August starting at 9 a.m. Book in to get a seat. 

Let us congratulate our club award winners. 
Patrol Persons of the year, Rebecca Wright and Simon Fearn 
Club Person of the year was Geoff Wells. 
Junior Achiever was Tom Hilyear. 
Patrol of the Year was Patrol 4. 
Club Sunday Champion was Geoff Wells. 

Branch Awards. 
Life Saver of the year was; Geoff Wells 
Team of the year Broulee Veterans Boat Crew; Darren Phillips, Trygve Casben, Peter 
Halkett, Richard Hogg and Robert Pollock. 
Junior Achiever of the Year; Tom Hilyear. 
Junior Lifesaver of the year; Pip Marques. 
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Broulee Surfers Surf life Saving Club Inc 
ABN 62456466445 ABN 

THIS IS A COPY OF THE STATEMENT OF FINANCIAL PERFORMANCE BY THE 
YEAR ENDED THE 30TH  OF APRIL, 2008. Copies of the audited statement will be 
available at the club house at any time before the AGM 

Note 	$ 	$ 
Revenues from Ordinary Activities 	 2 	$135,736.65 

Changes in Inventories of Finished 
Goods and Work in Progress 	 8092.00 

Raw Materials and Consumables 
Used 	 (40,899.31) 

Depreciation and Amortisation 
Expenses 	 3 	 (18,3 81.00) 

Other expenses from Ordinary 
Activities 	 (56,147.60)  

Profit from Ordinary Activities 
Before Income Tax Expense 

Income Tax Expense Relating 
to Ordinary Activities 

3 	 28,400.74 

  

Net Profit from Ordinary Activities 
After Income Tax Expense Attributable 
To Members of the Company 	 7 	 $28,400.74 

Total Changes in Equity Other 
Those Resulting from Transactions 

with Owners as Owners 	 $28,400.74 

Current ASSETS 
Cash 
	

4 
	

51,460. 19 
Inventories 	 5 

	
16,651.00  

TOTAL CURRENT ASSETS 
	

$68,111.19 

NON- CURRENT ASSETS 
Property, plant and equipment 

TOTAL NON- CURRENT ASSETS 

TOTAL ASSETS 

TOTAL LIABILITIES  

6 	 $48,400.12 

48,400 .12 

$116,511.31  
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NET ASSETS 

EQUITY 

116,511.31 

Retained profits 7 $116,511.31 

TOTAL EQUITY $116,511.31 

NOTE 2 — REVENUE 

OPERATING ACTIVITIES 
Sale of goods 65,059.80 
Interest $1,601.55 
Rendering of service $20,758.00 
Rent $1600.00 
Other $45,824.71 

TOTAL REVENUE $134,844. 06 

Interest from 
Other persons $1601.55  

NOTE 3 —PROFIT FROM ORDINARY ACTIVITIES 
Profit from ordinary activities before 
Income tax expense has been determined after: 
Expenses 
Cost of sales $32,807.31 

Depreciation non-current assets $18,381.00 

Goodwill written off as future benefits 
are no longer recoverable $3445.00 

Revenue and net gains 
Foreign currency translation gains $5963.00 

NOTE 4 - CASH 

Cash in hand $400.00 
Cash had banked $26,358.76 
Commonwealth Bank Term deposit $24,701.43 

$51,460.19 

NOTE 5 — INVENTORIES 

Current 
Stock On Hand — Bar $4103.00 
Stock on Hand - Apparel $12,548.00 
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$16,651.00 

NOTE 6 —PROPERTY PLANT AND EQUIPMENT 
Office fitout 
Less provision for depreciation 

7029.00 
$703.00 

$6326.00 

Plant and equipment --- at cost $133,685.82 
Less provision for depreciation $104,945,00 

28,740. 820 

Office Equipment at cost $2995.00 
Less provision for depreciation $1198.00 

$1797.00 
NOTE 7- RETAINED PROFITS 

Retained profits (accumulated losses) 
At the beginning of the financial year $88,110.57 

Net profit attributable members 
Of the company 	 28,400.74 

Retained profits (accumulated losses) 
At the end of the financial year 	 $116,511.31  
NOTE 8 — COMPANY DETAILS 
The registered office of the company is: BROULEE SURFERS SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 
INC ABN 62456 466445 
Principal activities of the company were surf life saving, Training all members according to 
the principles of surf life saving Australia, to raise such money as to support these activities. 

PROFIT AND LOSS STATEMENT FOR THE YEAR ENDED THE 30' OF APRIL, 

INCOME 
2008 

Gross profit trading $19,001.99 
Carnival $3486.00 
Donations $37,609.31 
Fundraising $5963.00 
Grants $3424.40 
Hire of surf club $3420.00 
Interest received $160155 
Manuals $1601.55 
Memberships $11,375.00 
Nipper's income $150.00 
Rent received $1600.00 
Training $13,255.50 
Use of gear $892.59  

TOTAL INCOME 	 $102,92934 
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EXPENSES 
Bank charges $15.00 
Branch payments / SLSA $7,48215 
Carnival expenses $4,231.07 
Catering expenses $8,568.08 
Cleaning/rubbish disposal $823.68 
Depreciation $18,381.00 
Electricity and gas $3,214.34 
Filing fees $43.00 
First Aid $156.65 
Freight and Cartage $359.50 
Fuel and lubricants $982.35 
Fundraising expenses $4,226.13 
George bass expenses $3,445.00 
Insurance $3,490.54 
Licences, registrations, permits $1,040.00 
Manuals $392.64 
Nipper expenses $736.72 
Printing and stationery $1,212.44 
Repairs and maintenance $5,353.80 
Replacement smaller equipment $7,681.96 
Security $375.00 
Telephone $1,890.65 
Travelling $120.00 
Web-Setup $306.90 

TOTAL EXPENSES $74,528.60 

OPERATING PROFIT $28,400.74 

TRADING ACCOUNT 
Sales —Bar $46,045.30 
Sales or —apparel $5764.00 

$51,80930 

LESS COST OF SALES 
Opening stock —Bar $4747.00 
Opening stock Apparel $3812.00 
Purchasers —Bar $26,150.76 
Purchasers apparel $14,748.55 

$49,458.31 
Closing stock Bar $4103.00 
Closing stock Apparel $12,548.00 

$32,807.31 
TOTAL TRADING PROFIT $19,001.99 
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